

## Redcliffs Residents Association

### Minutes of the Committee meeting held at 7.30pm on Monday 7<sup>th</sup> May at the Redcliffs Library

1. Present: Chris Doudney (Chair), Pat McIntosh (Sec), Darren Fidler, Chris Bartlett Peter Croft, Marie-Claude Hebert, Dave Bryce, Tony Burns (Treas), Fletcher Stanton  
Apologies: Duncan Currie, Christine Toner
2. Declaration of interest. None
3. The Chairman welcomed Sam and Kelly from the engagement team at CCC, who came to discuss feedback from the consultation around the Redcliffs Village Enhancement Project. Marie-Claude presented the summary and collation of the feedback from the RRA pizza and planning meeting on 4<sup>th</sup> May, which had been well attended. Pat presented a paper outlining the features of the area that were considered important by local people such as the historical and archeological values and the estuary environment along with a consolidated list of suggestions and desires for the area which had been received by the RRA. David Bryce asked Council to take into account the previous planning that had been done for an improved and sustainable village centre and will forward the results of that to inform this process. The Chairman asked that the “loop be closed” with Council letting us know the next stage. The committee was assured that there would be further consultation with the community after the detailed planning stage.
4. Minutes. The minutes of the meeting of 9<sup>th</sup> April 2018 were accepted.
5. Notice of motions. None
6. Correspondence in: from David Cox, patron of the Redcliffs library thanking us for our donation.  
  
Correspondence out: to Sumner and Mt Pleasant about the MRMP consultation. To Amy Hart, Community Development Advisor, about planting in the Village, notice board and public bicycle repair stands.
7. Finance. Tony presented the statement of income & expenditure, and a draft application to the Strengthening Communities Fund for administration and event expenses. Marie-Claude suggested adding a request for \$200 for the preparation of ten interpretive plaques to go up around the village near features of interest. Approval of the grant application was proposed by Chris Doudney, seconded by Peter Croft and carried.
8. Reports of sub-committees:
  - a. CCC, Coastal Pathway. Marie-Claude is proposing to attend the CCPG committee meeting this month.
  - b. Main Road Master Plan. Covered at Item 3.
  - c. Newsletter, community and social events, fundraising. A vote of thanks was proposed for Marie-Claude for organising the very successful community social event

on Friday. The Bowling Club was enthusiastic about holding future such events there. There was a suggestion to have film nights and Silver Band concerts.

d. Website, email, communications. Darren will put feedback on the Facebook page. There have been requests for welcome packs from new people moving into the area, as advertised on the RRA website.

e. Environment. Dave reported that the tracks have been re-cut. There is a problem with mountain bikers going too fast downhill and also damaging the bridges and there was discussion about discouraging this. One thousand seedlings are expected to be provided by CCC. A recent bird count revealed that the proportion of native birds now outnumbered introduced species, which is a welcome reversal of previous findings.

f. Response and Resilience Team. Pat reported that the Emergency Hub kit is now complete and inventoried. A funding application has been made to Civil Defence for two more radios.

9. Other business.

Peter asked for clarification on what the grant for the Sumner Silver Band covered.  
The Sec will supply this.

11. Next committee meeting at 7.30pm on Monday 4<sup>th</sup> June 2018 at the Redcliffs Library.